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On July 27, a seminar for the presentation of 74 
domestic grant-supported research projects (all 

fields) was held at Hotel Grand Hill Ichigaya, near 
Ichigaya Station. In addition to the presenters, other 
researchers who currently hold grants, members of our 
Foundation’s Selection Committee, guests and numerous 
other relevant people attended the seminar, which ran 
from early in the morning until late in the evening.

The seminar was opened with a speech by Chairman 
Tetsuji Tanaka, and then Prof. Terunobu Miyazaki 

(Tohoku University), the chairman of the Selection 
Committee, described the aim of the seminar. This was 
followed by three-minute oral presentations from each 
presenter of the respective fields, who also gave poster 
presentations.

Chairman Tetsuji Tanaka

As in the previous year, interim report presentations 
were made on projects with large grant amounts and 

with longer research period, in addition to presentations 
on completed projects. A subsequent discussion by the 
attendees focused on what kinds of commitments should 
be made for the remaining period of the research.

Researchers from various specialties gathered in front 
of the posters and exchanged opinions. It was a very 

worthwhile occasion. After the presentations, all the 
attendees attended the social function.

Please allow us to take this opportunity to express our 
gratitude to all the attendees and everyone who helped 

to organize the seminar.

Prof. Terunobu Miyazaki, 
chairman of the Selection 
Committee

A three-minute speech

Attendees view the posters

Social function
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